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the Administrative Law Judge’s rec-
ommended findings and proposed deci-
sion, stating the reasons therefor.

(c) Decisions if hearing is waived.
Whenever a hearing pursuant to
§ 27.125(b) is waived, the Secretary
makes his/her final decision on the
record, stating the reasons therefor.

(d) Rulings required. Each decision of
the Administrative Law Judge or the
Secretary contains a ruling on each
finding or conclusion presented and
specifies any failures to comply with
this part.

(e) Content of orders. The final deci-
sion may provide for suspension or ter-
mination, or refusal to grant or con-
tinue Federal financial assistance, in
whole or in part, under the program in-
volved. The decision may contain such
terms, conditions, and other provisions
as are consistent with and will effec-
tuate the purposes of the Act and this
part, including provisions designed to
assure that no Federal financial assist-
ance will thereafter be extended unless
and until the recipient corrects its
noncompliance and satisfies the Sec-
retary that it will fully comply with
this part.

(f) Subsequent proceedings. (1) An ap-
plicant or recipient adversely affected
by an order issued under paragraph (e)
of this section is restored to full eligi-
bility to receive Federal financial as-
sistance if it satisfies the terms and
conditions of that order or if it brings
itself into compliance with this part
and provides reasonable assurance that
it will fully comply with this part.

(2) Any applicant or recipient ad-
versely affected by an order entered
pursuant to paragraph (e) of this sec-
tion may, at any time, request the re-
sponsible Departmental official to re-
store its eligibility, to receive Federal
financial assistance. Any request must
be supported by information showing
that the applicant or recipient has met
the requirements of paragraph (f)(1) of
this section. If the responsible Depart-
mental official determines that those
requirements have been satisfied, he/
she may restore such eligibility, sub-
ject to the approval of the Secretary.

(3) If the responsible Departmental
official denies any such request, the ap-
plicant or recipient may submit a re-
quest, in writing, for a hearing speci-

fying why it believes the responsible
Departmental official should restore it
to full eligibility. It is thereupon given
a prompt hearing, with a decision on
the record. The applicant or recipient
is restored to eligibility if it dem-
onstrates to the satisfaction of the
Secretary at the hearing that it satis-
fied the requirements of paragraph
(f)(1) of this section.

(4) The hearing procedures of
§ 27.127(b) through (c) and paragraphs
(a) through (d) of this section apply to
hearings held under paragraph (f)(3) of
this section.

(5) While proceedings under this para-
graph are pending, the sanctions im-
posed by the order issued under para-
graph (e) of this section shall remain in
effect.
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AUTHORITY: 29 U.S.C. 794

SOURCE: 56 FR 37296, Aug. 6, 1991, unless
otherwise noted.

§ 28.101 Purpose.
The purpose of this part is to carry

out section 119 of the Rehabilitation,
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Comprehensive Services, and Develop-
mental Disabilities Amendments of
1978, which amended section 504 of the
Rehabilitation Act of 1973 to prohibit
discrimination on the basis of handicap
in programs or activities conducted by
Executive agencies, including this De-
partment, or the United States Postal
Service. 49 CFR part 27 implements
section 504 in the Department’s finan-
cial assistance programs.

§ 28.102 Application.

This part applies to all programs or
activities conducted by the Depart-
ment except for programs and activi-
ties conducted outside the United
States that do not involve individuals
with handicaps in the United States.

§ 28.103 Definitions.

For purposes of this part, the term—
Assistant Attorney General means the

Assistant Attorney General, Civil
Rights Division, United States Depart-
ment of Justice.

Auxiliary aids means services or de-
vices that enable persons with im-
paired sensory, manual, or speaking
skills to have an equal opportunity to
participate in, and enjoy the benefits
of, programs or activities conducted by
the Department. For example, auxil-
iary aids useful for persons with im-
paired vision include readers, Brailled
materials, audio recordings, and other
similar services and devices. Auxiliary
aids useful for persons with impaired
hearing include telephone handset am-
plifiers, telephones compatible with
hearing aids, telecommunication de-
vices for deaf persons (TDD’s), inter-
preters, notetakers, written materials,
and other similar services and devices.

Complete complaint means a written
statement that contains the complain-
ant’s name and address and describes
the Department’s alleged discrimina-
tory actions in sufficient detail to in-
form the Department of the nature and
date of the alleged violation of section
504. It shall be signed by the complain-
ant or by someone authorized to do so
on his or her behalf. Complaints filed
on behalf of classes or third parties
shall describe or identify (by name, if
possible) the alleged victims of dis-
crimination.

Current illegal use of drugs means ille-
gal use of drugs that occurred recently
enough to justify a reasonable belief
that a person’s drug use is current or
that continuing use is a real and ongo-
ing problem.

Drug means a controlled substance,
as defined in schedules I through V of
section 202 of the Controlled Sub-
stances Act (21 U.S.C. 812).

Department or DOT means the U.S.
Department of Transportation, includ-
ing the Office of the Secretary and all
operating administrations.

Departmental Element (or ‘‘DOT ele-
ment’’) means any one of the following
organizations within the Department:

(a) Office of the Secretary (OST).
(b) United States Coast Guard

(USCG).
(c) Federal Aviation Administration

(FAA).
(d) Federal Highway Administration

(FHWA).
(e) Federal Railroad Administration

(FRA).
(f) National Highway Traffic Safety

Administration (NHTSA).
(g) Federal Transit Administration

(FTA).
(h) Research and Special Programs

Administration (RSPA).
(i) Maritime Administration

(MARAD).
(j) St. Lawrence Seaway Develop-

ment Corporation (SLSDC).
Facility means all or any portion of

buildings, structures, equipment,
roads, walks, parking lots, rolling
stock or other conveyances, or other
real or personal property.

Illegal use of drugs means the use of
one or more drugs, the possession or
distribution of which is unlawful under
the Controlled Substances Act (21
U.S.C. 812) The term ‘‘illegal use of
drugs’’ does not include the use of a
drug taken under supervision by a li-
censed health care professional, or
other uses authorized by the Controlled
Substances Act or other provisions of
Federal law.

Individual with handicaps means any
person who has a physical or mental
impairment that substantially limits
one or more major life activities, has a
record of such an impairment, or is re-
garded as having such an impairment.

As used in this definition, the phrase:
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